
June 2024 Board Report

TO: NBCUSD #16 Board of Education

From: Jill Larson, Superintendent

SIP, Curriculum & Instruction, Assessment & Staff Professional Development
● New math curriculum has been delivered.
● New social studies and science curriculum has been delivered.
● Training to support K-1 teachers in HMH (reading curriculum) was conducted with an

on-site trainer on June 5.
● Training for the new implementation for the math curriculum was conducted via

zoom with a SAVVAS curriculum trainer on June 7.

Pretzel Student & Staff Positives:
● May Students of the Month:

● K - Audrey Fulkerson
● 1-Carter Maus
● 2-Spencer Turner
● 3-Layla Fulkerson
● 4-Lydia Good
● 5-Presley Ernst

● 5th graders hosted their last elementary school music concert.
● Elementary students enjoyed a beautiful day for ag awareness sponsored by the

high school ag department. Not only were the animals a hit, but climbing into the
tractors was fun too!

● The MTSS teams have overhauled the elementary MTSS plan. The goal is to
implement with fidelity for a year and make changes in the spring for the
following year. Thank you to our team leaders - Micah Bashara, Amanda
Fleshman, and Peyton Kirkpatrick!

● The 2nd graders released their butterflies on a beautiful day! Thank you to Jenna
Cisco, Renee Cooper, Skyler Davis, and Sarah Smith!

● Taylor Maus and the YMCA are working together to bring STRIDE to our building
(running club for boys)

● Thank you to Renee Cooper and Amanda Fleshman for organizing a summer
book study for summer learning!

● Step Up Day was a complete success taking on a new format this year. 5th
graders got to experience the classroom and lunch on their day!

● Thank you again to our amazing PTO for planning and organizing our annual
Field Day!

● Hoping to start a new tradition here at the elementary school, we had our 5th
graders walk the halls to signify their transition to the junior high building. Thank
you to the 5th grade teachers for thinking of this idea!


